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Board Meeting Dates
• December 21
All meetings are held on the third Monday at 3:00 p.m., 
at the Property Owners’ Office (except where noted).

Happy Holidays
WPPOA Board of Directors

Back (Left to Right): Larry Wittenmyer, Dan Franck, Greg Hoffman, Linda 
Rudd, Dave Rodgers 
Front: Lynette Brumfield, John Rogers, Mary Shultz
Not Pictured: Greg Burkes

WPPOA
Holiday Hours

Closed December 24th 
and 25th, 31st and 

January 1st
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As the Holiday season approaches, 
we all get involved in parties and 

other gatherings to celebrate.  This is 
also the time of year that your 
Board engages in several year-
end duties.  One of those is 
developing next year’s budget 
and sending out assessment 
notices to all property owners.  
By the time you read this, you 
should have received your notice, 
by mail.  If not, please notify 
the WPPOA office to request a 
duplicate. During the Holidays, many 
of you decorate the outside of your 
homes with festive lights, etc.  Please 
be careful when putting up or taking 

down these decorations, as there’s 
nothing worse than being injured 
during this otherwise happy time of 

the year.  Also, please remember that 
our covenants require that all holiday 
lighting and decorations be removed 
in a timely period after the New Year.

While I’m on the topic of safety, if 
you haven’t already done so, be sure to 
check and replace your smoke detector 

batteries.  With all of the extra 
lights, festive fireplace activity 
and combustible items like 
Christmas trees in our homes this 
is the season of increased house 
fire danger.  It’s a proven fact that 
smoke detectors save lives!

Lastly, I want to thank all of the 
Board members and the WPPOA 

staff for another productive year!  I also 
wish all of you property owners a very 
Happy Holiday and a safe and healthy 
New Year.!W

President’s Remarks  |  Larry Wittenmyer

Please remember that our 
covenants require that all holiday 
lighting and decorations be 
removed in a timely period after 
the New Year.

Courtesy of Dave Rodgers
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Common Area Landscaping  |   Mary H. Shultz 
WHAT’S HAPPENING
Spring:   
For 8 out of the past 10 years, South 
Carolina has been in a drought 
situation.  Due to all of the recent 
rainfall, South Carolina may be out 
of drought conditions; however, 
with the rise in the water table, other 
issues are now evident.   Springs 
are springing forth.  A major issue 
is being resolved along Woodside 
Plantation Drive between Winged Elm 
and Cottonwood.  A new drainage 
system stretching over 1,000 feet and 
comprised of solid pipes and French 
drains is being installed to handle the 
spring water flowing down and across 
the street.  Another spring also caused 
the walking path to collapse close to 
Summer Squall Lane.  Repairs are 
being pursued.

2016 Landscaping Budget 
Finalized: 
 The Board approved the landscaping 
budget for 2016 at $631,000 to pay 
for scheduled contracted work and 
unscheduled maintenance, irrigation 
repairs, electricity, water, the garden 
plot area, apportioned salaries for POA 
staff, Firewise, and mowing of the 
vacant lots. This represents an increase 
of $31,000 from the 2015 budget.   
The increase is driven mainly by the 
following:  (1) the addition of new areas 
to POA responsibility; (2) budgeting for 
additional lime application and aeration 
to promote improved soil health; (3) 
Firewise; and (4) repair of several areas 
that require either sod or ground cover.  
In the January article, I will provide the 
2015 actual costs incurred in each cited 
line item vs the 2015 and 2016 budgets 
for each item. 
The approved 2016 budget for special 
projects is $46,375, a reduction of 
$12,605 from the 2015 budget of 
$58,980.  Special projects include step 

replacement at the gardens; replacement 
of trees and bushes removed and /or 
damaged by the ice storm and tornado, 
pruning of trees along our roadways, 
and replacement of some aged plantings.  
Specific details will be itemized in future 
editions of the newsletter.

Deer Control Tip:   
At this time of year, the deer are looking 
for their winter feeding grounds, and 
making a list of the best “restaurants” in 
town.  According to the Aiken Master 
Gardener Association, Milorganite, (an 
inexpensive fertilizer), is frequently used 
as a deer repellent by gardeners, farmers, 
and nurseries and does not break down as 
fast as liquid repellents.  Spread it around 
your flower beds and trees and on top of 
your pine straw.  If you are using other 
deer control products, be sure to continue 
using them throughout the winter.  
Remember, when the deer can no longer 
smell the repellents, they will return in a 
heartbeat.

Holiday Safety:
Yes, the holidays are here, and 
Christmas trees, lights, and candles will 
soon be everywhere, while celebrations 
and family gatherings commence, 
and guests fill our homes to celebrate 
the season. As a result, some added 
caution should be taken.  According to 
a National Fire Protection Association 
(NFPA) report, U.S. fire departments 
responded to more than 200 home 
structure fires annually from 2002 to 
2005 that began with Christmas trees. 
Each year fires occurring during the 
holiday season injure 2,600 individuals 
and cause over $930 million in damage, 
according to the United States Fire 
Administration. Electrical failures or 
malfunctions were involved in nearly 
half of the fires, while nearly a quarter 

occurred because a heat source was 
located too close to the tree. Decorative 
lights with live voltage were involved in 
more than 20 percent of the instances.  
Electrical malfunctions can also ignite 
artificial trees and homeowners should 
take the same precautions in terms of 
tree placement and decorations as they 
would with a real tree.
1. If you are using a fresh tree, choose a 
tree with fresh, green needles that do not 
fall off when touched. 
2. Before placing the tree in the stand, 
cut 1” to 2” from the base of the trunk.
3. Make sure the tree (real or artificial) is 
at least 3 feet away from any heat source.
4. Add water to the tree daily.  
5. While extension cords are a 
convenient way to supply power right 
where you need it for your holiday 
decorations, they can also create hazards 
if not used safely.
6. Use lights that have the label of an 
independent testing laboratory. Some 
lights are only for indoor or outdoor use, 
but not both. 
7. Replace any string of lights with 
worn or broken cords or loose bulb 
connections. Connect no more than 
three strands of mini string sets and a 
maximum of 50 bulbs for screw-in bulbs. 
Read manufacturer’s instructions for 
number of LED strands to connect. 
8. Always turn off Christmas tree lights 
before leaving home or going to bed. 
9. Get rid of the tree when it begins 
dropping needles. Dried-out trees are a 
fire danger and should not be left in the 
home or garage, or placed outside against 
the home. According to the NFPA even 
a well-watered tree should be taken down 
after four weeks. 
In closing, I wish all of you a safe, healthy, 
and peaceful holiday season.  Merry 
Christmas and Happy New Year!W 
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ARB  |  Dave Rodgers

A Decade of Making a Difference in 
Woodside

After almost 11 years of dedicated service on 
the ARB Board, Chuck Martini has decided 

to take a well-deserved break. Chuck started on 
the ARB conducting building site inspections and 
within 6 months moved onto leading the ARB 
activities related to new construction lot clearing 
and property owner requests for tree removal and 
satellite dish installation.
Chuck is proud to be a Woodside resident and he 
showed it by Making a Difference - for a decade.  He 
took his Board responsibilities seriously and, for 
10+ years has been a valued  community resource 
and committed Board member. 

ARB Activity | November, 2015

Building and Environmental Inspections.. . . . . 34

Homeowner Issues. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .4

Improvements.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 14

Landscape Plans.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .6

Policy.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .1

Satellite Dish Location Requests.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .5

Tree Removal Requests.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 20

 Chuck Martini recognized by ARB Director Dave Rodgers

Please remember that ARB approval is required for Satellite Dishes and Tree Removal 
PRIOR to scheduling your vendors.
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Treasurer’s Report  |  December, 2015  |  Lynette Brumfield      

Since I was elected  in September and became 
Treasurer of the Board, my primary responsibility has 

been working with the Directors on the 2016 budget.  
The Board had been engaged  in ongoing discussions 
about the budget since August.  The final changes and 
updates to the 2016 budget were completed and 
approved at the November Board meeting of the.  The  
budget requires a 5.2% increase in annual assessments 
to $810 for dwellings and $405 for unimproved lots.  
It also includes a 15% contribution to the Designated 
Reserve Fund.  

There were several items added 
to the budget in order to maintain, 
repair and improve the overall 
conditions of the Plantation, which 
include:  

g Wooden bridge inspections.

g Walking path repairs.

g Firewise expenditures (we have applied for a grant 
which may offset the costs)

g Resident directory printing and mailing (last directory 
printed in October 2014).

g Security man hours  increased at the Village gate.

g Ridge Oaks, Pine Glen, and Twin Ponds sections 
transitioned to the POA from the development company.

g Bi-annual inspection of Holley, Burden, Royal, 
Oakman and Magnolia Lakes.

g Continued landscaping replacements due to the ice 
storm and tornado damage.

The annual assessment notices will be 
mailed this month with a copy of the 2016 
budget.  Final assessment payment is due 
by March 1, 2016 without penalty.  If you 
have not received your assessment notice 
by the end of December, please contact the 
POA office for a duplicate.

Have a happy and safe holiday season and I will see 
you around the Plantation. W W

The final changes and 
updates to the 2016 

budget were completed 
and approved at the 
November meeting of 

the Board.

Development Company   |  Diana Peters     

Welcome to AnShu Asian Café!
The Village at Woodside is pleased to announce that AnShu Asian Café is 
preparing to open the doors of their new location in The Village this month!  
Specializing in gourmet Asian-fusion style fare, fresh sushi and a full bar, 
AnShu Asian Café will bring an enticing new dining option right to your back 
door.  

Be on the lookout for further information about dates and a special preview 
opening for Woodside Plantation residents.  In the meantime, feel free to 
check out the website at www.anshuasiancafe.com 

AnShu Asian 
Café will bring 
an enticing new 
dining option 
right to your 
back door.  
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Summary of Complaints
November, 2015

D e b r i s .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .1

Pet.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .1

Unsightly conditions.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .6

A R B .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .2

C o m m o n  A r e a .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .6

R o a d s  &  W a l k i n g  P a t h s .. . . . . . . .1

S e c u r i t y .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .4

Total complaints. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 21

The Blotter  |  October, 2015 

Alarms. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 0

Decal/Pass Violation.. . . . . . 0

Emergency Vehicles/ 
   Public Safety .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . 75

Fishing.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 0

Gate Maintenance. . . . . . . . . . . . 0

Landscaping.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 0

Light Maintenance.. . . . . . . . . . . 2

Parking.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 0

Suspicious Condition/ 

   Person.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 2

Traffic violations. . . . . . . . . . . . . . 0**

Vandalism.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 2

**This does not include the nu-

merous citations issued by Aiken 

Department of Public Safety.

Welcome new residents!
n �Lucy Bureau & Robert Warner
     112 Yellow Pine Road
n David & Kathy Cruse
     109 Poplar Hill Court 
n �Donald & Norena Dennison
     221 Summer Winds Circle
n Gary Lloyd & Rose Maccio 
     243 Summer Winds Circle

n Bruce & Georgia Leinster 
     187 Highland Reserve Court 
n Rodney & Beverly Richards
     109 Cameron Alley 
n Dean & Patricia Wittwer 
     413 Spalding Lake Circle

FIREWISE VOLUNTEERS 
ARE NEEDED FOR EFFORTS 

STARTING IN JANUARY.

If you enjoy working outdoors 
and would like to participate in 

the Firewise initiative, please call:

Steve Powell: 803-514-2409 or
John Carman: 757-759-2395

Special T hanks to
 T he Reserve Club for 
providing meals to our 

Security Guards on 
T hanksgiving Day!
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I don’t know about you, but it seems like we just took 
down the Christmas decorations a few weeks ago and 

now all those trees, bows, balls, snowmen and Santa 
Clauses are out of the boxes again in time for holiday 
celebrations for another year. For those of us used to 
a frigid Christmas, warm temps take a little getting 
used to. We are happy to be here rather than shivering, 
slipping and sliding in more frigid climates.  There are 
two things I would like to mention this month which 
come together in the end.  First, since 
December is traditionally a time to 
decorate, many of our neighbors are 
determined to dazzle us with lots of 
color, lights, wreaths, and garlands 
with big red bows. While decorations 
can range from a simple bow on a 
mail box to lights draped around the 
yard in an explosive display of spirit, 
ENJOY IT!   Make a point to take 
friends or family out after dark to 
enjoy the displays our neighbors have 
worked so hard at putting up for everyone’s enjoyment. 
There is something about the festive presentation that 
makes most of us feel very grateful for where we live, 
how we live, and the warm spirit of the season. This 

brings me to the second point I’d like to share.  This 
season is not happy for many people. Holidays such as 
Christmas can be very stressful for a variety of reasons.  
Loss of family or close friends, high expectations that 
cannot be met and therefore bring disappointment, poor 
health and financial challenges all can cause depression 
and stress which are very detrimental to basic physical 
and mental health.  Some of the complaints or concerns 
I receive in Covenants could possibly be addressed 

between neighbors with 
kindness and an offer to help.  I 
have one right now that concerns 
the yard of an ill property owner 
who is unable neither to do 
basic maintenance nor to pay 
for it. This is rare in Woodside 
but it happens. The POA could 
pay for it and bill the property 
owner and the money would 
most likely never be recouped to 

the general fund.    This is an extreme case but there are 
other situations where we can help each other by being a 
better neighbor and friend.  That is the gift we can give 
each other in this glorious holiday season!W 

Covenants  | Linda Rudd

While decorations can 
range from a simple bow 
on a mail box to lights 
draped around the yard 
in an explosive display of 
spirit, ENJOY IT!  

OFFICER OF THE MONTH 
Angela Poe

Our Officer of the Month for December is Angela Poe.  Angela 
has been a familiar face at The Anderson Pond Gate since 2009.  

She is happily married to her husband of 16 years.  Angela rescues 
animals and has a small menagerie of cats, dogs, and ducks.  Recently 
she has ventured out of the city for the peace and quiet of the forest.  
She enjoys watching the birds that come to her feeders.  The only thing 
Officer Poe misses about living in town is the unlimited high-speed 
internet.  

Please be sure to stop and say hello to Angela next time you see her! 
She is sure to brighten your day with her quick wit and refreshing 
humor. 
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Woodside Plantation  
Property Owners Association, Inc.  
Board Meeting
November 16th, 2015 

Meeting was called to order by Larry Wittenmyer at 3:03 pm at the Woodside POA office conference room and a quorum was established.
Attendees:		
Larry Wittenmyer, President
Mary Shultz, Vice president	 Dave Rodgers, member                          Guest: Mr. Marc Bell, Nicholas Tolerico, Coach and Patty Abshire
Lynette Brumfield, member	 John Rogers, member		
Greg Burkes, member	 Linda Rudd, member	
Dan Franck, member 	 Greg Hoffman, member
Diana Peters, Development Company 	 Stephanie Wood, association manager	 			

Approval of Minutes:
There being no additions or corrections, the minutes of the October 19th, 2015 board meeting stand approved as written.

President’s Comments:
President Larry Wittenmyer informed the Board that the placement of the septic tank at the Village gate guard facility is complete and as a 
result the guards can remain at the gatehouse to effectively and efficiently manage the gate. 
Resident Comments: Mr. Tolerico offered his suggestions as to budgeting for future road repaving.
Reports and Motions: 
Lynette Brumfield our Treasurer presented to the Board the 2016 budget for approval. The Budget was approved unanimously.
Diana Peters updated on the Board on property transfers to the Association and the status of new restaurants in the Village.
Linda Rudd on Covenants continues to work on her efforts to educate residents on the risk associated with feeding the deer.
Mary Shultz updated us on plantings, the treatment of rye grass, and the deer survey. Again, the Board is appreciative of the high rate of participation in our 
survey and all the helpful comments. She is also involved in investigating landslides in the Winged Elm area, due to water on the hillside possibly from un-
derground springs. She also proposed resolving issues associated with spring water running across the road at Woodside Plantation Drive between Winged 
Elm and Cottonwood.   A French drain will need to be installed to take the water to the storm drain.
Greg Hoffman continues his inspection of the many miles of fence that protects and enhances our community. Virtually all of this must be done by foot.
John Rogers, updated the Board on the status of the walking path on Woodside Plantation Drive at the intersection of Summer Squall. Sinkholes had 
formed in several locations do to underground springs. John is involved in assessing the repairs as well as determining if there is a solution to avoid this 
happening in the future. He also updated the Board on the replacement of light bulbs on our street lights, they came by to work on the fixture at my house 
on Wednesday and I can tell everyone the difference is remarkable.
Dave Rodgers updated the Board as to the status of a vacancy on the ARB Board, announcing Jerry Hughson will serve on the board, continuing Jerry’s 
tradition of volunteering his intellect and experience in service to our community.
Dan Franck reported ongoing discussions as to whether it is necessary to provide additional rock fill at Holley Lake dam due to runoff and lack of vegeta-
tion in certain areas.
Greg Burkes continues his audit of the RV lot to make sure it is safe, sound, and efficient for those who use it. Also he continues to diligently work to bring 
our new web page to life.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:05PM
Respectfully submitted,
Dan Franck, Secretary
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Located in beautiful downtown Aiken
345 Barnwell Ave, NW

803-649-2545
www.howellprinting.net

We are a locally owned business that offers quality 
craftsmanship with personal service and will go the 
extra distance to ensure the highest quality printing.
		
	 • Booklets 		  • Brochures
	 • Cards      		  • Posters
	 • Banners  		  • Large format 

One-stop shop for printing, design, mailing, 
marketing projects and much more.

Like us on
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The Fansmith
Team

Genny Fansmith
Realtor

George Fansmith
Realtor

Cell or Text:
803-617-8039

email:
gfansmith@aol.com

Direct:
803-644-1739

Fax:
803-649-7897

Toll Free
800-868-5625 x 739

Cell or Text:
803-617-8038

email:
gjfansmith@aol.com

1070 Silver Bluff Road
Aiken, SC 29803

Courtesy of Dave Rodgers
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Sensible Solutions
House Cleaning Service

Kerri Creamer-Fleck
 803 507-1492

 Professional Service
Reasonable Rates

• Siding & Fencing

• Custom Kitchens & Bathrooms

• Room Additions/Carports

• Custom Decks & Porches

• Seamless Gutters

Paul Wright 
owner

O- 803-644-3006
C- 803-221-5374

Free Delivery with 20 Bale Order!
e-mail: pinestrawbypaul@yahoo.com

2152 Silverbluff Road 
Aiken, SC 29803

“Your Yard is Our Priority!” 
Long Leaf Pinestraw - Lawn Maintenance 

Landscaping - Tractor Work
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Courtesy of Dave Rodgers
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Advertising prices per month: Business card $35, Quarter page $55, Half page $85.
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   WPPOA BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President

Larry Wittenmyer 

Vice-President & Common Area Landscaping 
Mary Shultz

Secretary, Lakes & Dams
Dan Franck

Treasurer
Lynette Brumfield

Security 
Greg Hoffman

Covenants
Linda Rudd

Roadways, Street lights/ Signs, Walking Paths
John Rogers

ARB
Dave Rodgers 

Technology, Communications, Facilities and Amenities
Greg Burkes

WPPOA OFFICE
Stephanie Wood, Association Manager

June Carlson
Adrienne Knowles

Trisha Leveille
Michelle Yonce
George Hughes

Roy Blake
Dave Prough

Courtesy of Dave Rodgers


